
2023-07-18  

Upphärad Sweden  

 Dear  Dale,  
Considering our past relationship with each other I thought I would send an open letter to you regarding 
the recent upheaval in the fellowship you claim to represent.  
  

We have a past relationship as fellow workers .. and as companions a couple of times back in Saskatchewan 

.. then considerable correspondence regarding your support for Willis Propp and  the Alberta mass-

excommunications and ensuing fallout including me and my family … Then your  direct personal involvement 

in our rejection from the fellowship back in 2001 when you were here on a visit to Sweden.  Yes – we do 

have considerable common involvement with each other.  

  

More recently your name has come up in connection with a number of concerns regarding sexual abuse 

issues that have been the focus of multiple discussion forums available for both concerned friends and 

workers .. as well as the sizable ex-friends and workers communities.  

    

When we were companions back in the early 1970s I had great respect for your sense of moral decency .. 

and in reality I quite enjoyed our time together .. Now thinking especially of our mission in Stewart Valley 

just north of Swift Current SK.  But Dale .. what has happened?  

  

Even before our family involvement in specific moral concerns, I remember my moms concerns regarding 

her role in managing   accounts of relatively large sums of money and transferring to you personally on 

request multiple times according to the terms of some will or inheritance to ‘the work’.  

  

Then I remember she was upset one time in a letter to me,  when she had gone to you  for a concern, at 

Smeaton convention in your exclusive private office and she felt that you had set yourself up as some kind 

of higher being with exclusive access to the God of heaven. I remember thinking .. “that is not the Dale that 

I knew.”  

  

Now more recently much more serious concerns have come up with your name attached. Here is a quote 

from one of them.  

  

Description by a professing professional regarding the circumstances around Robert Corfields 
confrontation.  Much more serious than previously described .. and a quote from the letter --  
  

 "Those who also knew of Robert’s crimes and failed to report (Dale Schultz, primarily) will also 
likely face criminal charges. Dale was horrible to Robert’s primary victim and needs to be held 
accountable for that situation and many, many others he has handled horribly and with utter  
disdain for victims." 
 Here is a link to the letter in its entirety .. as published by WingsForTruth in June.   
  

Today this letter turned up from a worker/exworker  After speaking a heartfelt message at convention 

expressing concern for genuine moral principle .. felt that this would make the environment in the work 

impossible to be part of.  
  

I also am in contact with moral mess senior workers have created in Woodstock NB.  

  

What has happened to decency and moral concern in the fellowship? and more specifically with you Dale?  
Med vänlig hälsning 

Edgar Massey  
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